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February/March 2025
Dear friends and church family,

March is marvelous in Monterrey, Mexico! The cold of winter is over, and the heat of summer has not
yet come! March is so Amazing! Delightful days and cool nights. Besides, Carrie’s birthday was March 13, and
my birthday is March 27! We love March!

Print Shop Construction: All the walls are up. The metal roof is up and beautiful. The NEW REINFORCED
CONCRETE FLOOR is finished and wow! It looks great! About half of the interior stucco is done, and should be
done by my birthday. The day after my birthday, the new AUTOMATIC OVERHEAD ROLLER GARAGE DOOR will
be installed! That should pretty much finish off all the offerings we have received!!! By the end of March, all
our printing machines and all our Bibles and tracts and John/Romans will be snuggled safely inside the new
shop! I still need to install lights and electric, but | am so happy | could bust!

Carrie and | were soul winning on our bus route and | saw a guy standing beside his black Honda 750
Shadow Spirit motorcycle cruiser. | approached him and oohed and ahhhhed about his bike. |told him | used
to have the same bike, but mine was white. We talked a while, and the conversation turned to the Lord Jesus. He
sweetly and wonderfully prayed to receive Jesus as his Savior. Carrie doesn't like motorcycles but we had a great
time talking anyway.

There is a new pastor and a new church on the northwest end of Monterrey that needs some
help. Mario, their pastor was the assistant pastor at our church here in Escobedo for many years. He had the
biggest bus route, and he had many families in church because of his efforts and his love. But the Lord called
him to start a new church in the area called Garcia. They started about a year and a half ago. They meetin a
densely populated colonia (Neighborhood). They rent a tiny apartment there. Regularly they have over 80 in
attendance, and on big days, they have more than 100. They have a lot of good men that the pastor has
discipled. We recently gave out Bibles there and we took the class of children (about 15) out to the park for the
morning kids church. The Problem? They have run out of space. They need to buy a bigger place. They have
found an abandoned orphanage that a Baptist group used to operate. They want to buy it. They have a little
money, and they have regular and faithful tithers in the church. We would like to help them purchase this
property. | have some videos if you would like to see the pastor and property on Whatsapp. Please use my cell
number on WhatsApp (203-984-0254) and ask for the videos for pastor Mario Moreno. If you are interested in
helping them finance this great need, please contact me on WhatsApp or just call me or sister Carrie. We whole-
heartedly endorse and vouch for Pastor Mario and Bethania Baptist Church of Garcia.

Many pastors have come by this past month asking for BEAMS Bibles. We gave them Bibles,
John/Romans, and Gospel tracts. Many pastors called and texted us for Bibles to be shipped out to them. We
have finished a 100,000 Gospel tract order for Africa. (60,000 in English and 40,000 in Swahili). We are actively
searching for a place on our bus route where we can start a mission church. Today, We spoke to several people
who live there about loaning or renting us a shady location for Bible Clubs and a Mission. Would you please pray
for us? Thank you.

With heartfelt gratitude,

aa‘ Cm.‘c_

Dan & Carrie



Construction on our property for the
Wonderful Word printing ministry.

Thank you for praying as we build this much needed workroom. We are building as the Lord
provides the funds. Amen!

God bless you all who pray for us and have helped us financially in this new print shop for
Wonderful Word Publishers. Amen! This coming Friday, March 28", the garage door will be
installed and we are planning on moving the printers, duplicators, guillotine, folders, multilith
printer, tracts, Juan/Romanos, and Bibles into the new workroom. If you are in Escobedo,
Nuevo Leon, Mexico that day, please come and join the fun of moving in!!! Glory, Hallelujah!

God bless you all. We are praying for you and your ministry that God will bless you in
everything that you get to do for Him wherever you are.

Dan & Carrie Kaighen



